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May 15, 2023 

 

Project:  Old Georgetown Road 
 
Subject:  Nighttime Construction Work  

 

  

To Whom It May Concern: 

 

Location: Old Georgetown Road at Woodmont Avenue 
 

The Department of Environmental Protection has issued a Noise Waiver Certificate to Baseman Utilities 

Consulting Services, LLC on behalf of Zayo Group to perform nighttime FINAL RESTORATION 

PAVING work in the Public Right-of-Way. The work will be allowed to take place between May 17, 

2023, and June 2, 2023. The work is estimated to take a maximum of 8 nights during this time. Work 

dates are Monday through Friday. This work on Old Georgetown Road will happen during the night 

hours. Night work is required to minimize traffic congestion due to existing construction activities during 

daytime hours, pedestrian safety concerns and impacts to local businesses by the State Highway 

Administration. The work will include restoring the street to the condition prior to the work entailed. 
 

The work to be completed includes milling and paving a section of Old Georgetown Road at Woodmont 

Avenue.  
 

Construction will take place in the roadway requiring closure of all three lanes of traffic on Old 

Georgetown Road at Woodmont Avenue. The left most lane on Woodmont Avenue will also be closed. 

During fiber placement, only one lane at a time will be closed.  
 

Expected noise activities include saw cutting pavement, trenching equipment, trucks, and repavement 

activities. 

 

The field supervisor onsite during work hours is Melqui Lopez and can be reached at 

(240) 712-9219 to address any questions/concerns regarding construction. 

 

If you have further questions or comments regarding this notice, please contact Greg 

Baseman at greg@basemanutilities.com or Hossien Naserian at 

hossien.nasaerian@zayo.com.  

 

 

Sincerely, 

  

Zayo Group 
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